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DIARY DATES 

  

 

 February   
15th Assembly Year 6 Leadership Presentations 

18th  District Swimming Carnival 
 

March 
7th  Regional Swimming 
10th  Parent Helper Program 
11th  Summer Sport Round Robin Year 5/6 
11th  Foundation Incursion  RACV Safety 
14th  Labor Day  
17th  Year 1 Melbourne Aquarium Excursion 
18th  Photo Day  - full uniform       
18th  Movie Night 
21st   Harmony Day 
22nd  Parent teacher Meetingsðevening 
23rd   Parent Teacher Meetingsðafternoon 
24th  End of Term 1ðFree dress day. 2.30pm finish 
 
 

April 
11th     Curriculum day (no students) 
12th      Term 2 Begins 
18th-22nd Year 5/6 Canberra Camp 
25th       Anzac Day 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN:  

MONDAYS AFTER THE AFTERNOON  
ASSEMBLY & WEDNESDAYS 8.30 - 9.30am  
 

For all Uniform Enquiries:  wpps.uniform@gmail.com 

Newsletter No.  2       12th February 2016  

 

 

 

 

From the Principal ééé.. 
 

Dear Parents, 

 

On Tuesday night, many parents from Years 1 to 6 were in 

attendance at school learning from the classroom and special-

ist teachers about their childôs teaching and learning program 

for the year and dates of special class events. Teachers pre-

pared information booklets for each Year level and these are 

available on the schoolôs website.  If you were unable to at-

tend on the night it is imperative that you are familiar with 

this documentation. 

 

The purpose of these information sessions is to disseminate 

information but also provides an opportunity for you to actu-

ally meet teachers and put a face to their name as well as in-

troducing yourself as a parent.  

 

Thank you to all the parents who attended and to the teachers 

for their professional presentations. 

 

How do you find out about whatôs happening at Wattle Park 

Primary School? The newsletter and Noticeboard is a weekly 

communication tool that focuses on whole school events, cel-

ebrations and important changes in our environment.  

 

Student school diaries in Years 3 to 6 also have daily updates, 

notices and homework reminders. 

 

Please ensure you are the one taking the opportunity to share 

in your childôs schooling. 

 

Our school app is for whole school reminders or sudden 

changes in events. I have been very pleased with the large 

numbers of new subscribers to Konnective this year. 

 



Compass is our communication tool that was introduced last year for our new reporting process. Each parent from Foundation 

to Year 6 has a unique log-in and password where you can access your childôs reports. The school is beginning to send out 

emails to specific school groups when necessary regarding educational matters. Please ensure you have accessed the Compass 

site and if you have forgotten your password details please contact the office.  

Of course please email me if you want to mention something specific or have a celebration or concern, 

cope.gayle.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Finally please be aware that all teachers have a meeting schedule after school and if you need to have a chat please organise a 

meeting, when both the teacher and parent can make time to discuss the concern or celebration in a timely manner.  

 

2016 Class Representatives  
This is not a very demanding role, and can be shared with another parent. The role of the Class Representative includes the 

following:  

¶ Organising class/level social activities for parents (e.g. dinner, coffee mornings)  

¶ Encouraging parents to support social/fundraising and community events . 

¶ Providing a communication link between PFA and class parents. 

¶ Welcoming new and current parents to the school to develop and foster a friendly, supportive group  

¶ Preparing a Class Contact List for those who wish to be included. (to assist with play dates)  

    Participation in occasional Class Reps Meetings (when possible)  

 

If you are interested in being a Class Representative in 2016, please indicate your interest by contacting your class 

teacher or alternately email me at cope.gayle.l@edumail.vic.gov.au making sure you indicate your childôs class and 

teacher. 

 

The new class representatives will be informed by next Wednesday. Each grade may have two representatives to share the role. 

  

2016 will be an exciting year for Wattle Park Primary with a number of focus areas: 

 

Ý To continue to build excellence in teaching and learning 

Ý Remaining focussed on English, Mathematics, Science and Digital Technologies curriculum 

Ý Building a new school leadership team including our Year team leaders  

Ý Providing a safe, supportive and positive environment for all students to thrive 

Ý Continuing our focus on having high expectations for our students in all areas of the school  

Ý Making sure all areas of the curriculum continue to be rich and exciting  

 

Itôs also a fete year! Thatôs sure to be exciting. 

 

If your weekend is not yet filled with sporting or family events, the State Library of Victoria is holding a fantastic free fun day 

on Saturday 13th February to celebrate the wonderful world of childrenôs literature and illustration. If you are looking for a 

great day of family fun, check out the link below.  

http://www.slv.vic.gov.au/whats-on/kids-big-book-spectacular?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=2016%20February%

20eNews&utm_content=2016%20February%

20eNews+CID_ddfb01f22dbb8637b795c46b593a0eac&utm_source=Campaign%20Monitor&utm_term=FIND%20OUT%

20MORE 

 

Everyone will have received their letter from our School Council on Wednesday (Foundation families on Thursday) regarding 

voluntary donations and associated levies. Please be aware that all components of the contributions; essential, library, building 

and voluntary are incredibly important for our school. The Department of Education and Training does not provide funding to 

address all of the works and essential items needed for our school. 

 

If you require further clarification or information about parent payments please donôt hesitate to contact the school.  

 

And lastly, Mondayôs assembly will be extra special with all Year 6 students receiving their Leadership badges.  Assembly 

commences 3.00p.m. sharp. See you there! 

 

Regards  

 

Gayle 
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No Hats No Play 
All students are required to wear school hats outside during recess and lunchtime.  

Any student without a school hat, will need to sit in the designated area.  If you 

know your child has lost his/her hat now is the time to purchase one.  Please make 

sure your childôs hat is clearly named. 

 
School Subject Contributions Notices 
All families should have received information regarding Parent Contributions for 2016.  If you have 

not received this notice, please contact the office as soon as possible. 

 

Full payment is due Tuesday, 15th March.  

 

Camps Sports and Education Fund (CSEF). 

 Please find attached application forms for eligible families to receive government funding.  

All applications must be handed into the office by 29th February. 

 

CanteenðWill re-open in March 
  

Monies to the Office 
Parent/Guardians, please make sure all money be it cash, cheque or credit card payments that comes 

to the office is in a named envelope, with childôs name and class.  If payments are not clearly 

named in an envelope, it is often difficult to track. 

 

Parking  
Please be mindful of our neighbours when parking in side streets.  Do not park 

across their drive ways.  Parking inspectors will be out to make sure local traffic 

laws are being followed. 

                    

 

WPPS Running Club 
The Wattle Park PS Running Club has started back again!   

It will be running every Tuesday, Thursday and Friday so if any of you are able to 

assist on any of the days that would be much appreciated!  

That goes to those of you that have helped out in the past, and those that haven't 

experienced it yet. It will go from 8:15 - 8:45am with everyone meeting at the of-

fice area. Please remind your students about it if you can. 

 

Get your running shoes on! 

 

Hope to see many of you there at some stage. 

 

James  

 

Compass Log In:  https://wattleparkps.vic.jdlf.com.au/ 
 

 

Notices Gone Home This Week 

¶ Parent Contribution Letter 

¶ Lice Letter to affected classes 

¶ Book Club 

 

https://wattleparkps.vic.jdlf.com.au/D:/Users/08650537/Documents/My%20Music
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